Approved 9/23/25
Lanesboro Park Board
Regular Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, August 26, 2025 — 5:00 p.m.
Lanesboro Community Center Meeting Room and Zoom

Present Members:

Teri Benson Joe Deden Steve Harris [Sam Hareldson X Brenda Semmen
Staff Members:

Mark Lawstuen Darla Taylor X Mitchell Walbridge

Guests Present: Bonita Underbakke, Joe Goetzke, and Alicia Pearson

Member Semmen called the meeting of the Lanesboro Park Board to order at 5:04 p.m.

A. Agenda: Member Harris entered a motion to approve the agenda. Member Deden seconded the motion.
All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.
B. Public Comment: No public comments were shared.
C. Approval of Minutes
a. Minutes of Regular Meeting, July 22, 2025: Member Deden entered a motion to approve the
minutes as submitted; Member Harris seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of the
motion. Motion carried.
D. Consent Agenda
a. Harvey Wedding - September 25, 2026
b. NAMI Connection Support Group-Monthly 2™ & 4" Wednesday - Community Room
c. Bradley North Shelter — September 20, 2025
d. Land Stewardship Project Gym - November 5, 2025
e. Strahl Birthday Party- September 7, 2025 - Gym 3 hours
Member Harris entered a motion to approve the Consent Agenda; Member Deden seconded the motion.
All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.
E. FY2025 Budget Review: Member Harris entered a motion to approve the budget review; Member
Deden seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

Park Department Staff Update

Mark Lawstuen noted that Buffalo Bill Days went well despite the storm damage at the beginning of the week.
Mowing, weed eating, and wax rings on two toilets in the Community Center were replaced in the last month.
Member Deden noted that the summer seasonal employee has done well.

Continued Business
A. Walking Trail Proposal: Administrator Walbridge stated that he continued communication with
MnDOT to determine whether utilization of the TH250 bridge for pedestrian traffic would be
appropriate. A motion to table the topic was made by Member Deden. Member Harris seconded the
motion. All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

New Business
A. Donation of Space — November 8, 2025 — 5" Grade Class Fundraiser: The 5™ grade class would like
to host a garage sale and Bingo to raise funds for their Eagle Bluff Class Trip. A motion to donate the
use of the space to the 5 grade class was made by Member Harris and seconded by Member Deden. All
members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

Member Benson joined the meeting at 5:15 p.m.
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B.

2026 Visitors Guide Campground Ad: A motion was made by Member Deden to purchase a Y2-page
ad at the cost of $620 in the Visitors Guide and to use the remaining 2025 budgeted funds on virtual
advertising. Member Harris seconded the motion. All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion
carried.

. Lanesboro Legion Lights Request- Speaker Installation: Legion Lights Chairperson Kathryn Wade

shared the idea of installing two speakers in Sylvan Park. It was suggested that Bose makes a good
quality outdoor speaker that is designed to be buried half under the ground, but would need to have
wires running between, and the amp system would need to be housed, possibly in the cabin. A more
detailed plan will be presented next month.

Consider Replacement of Office Fan Unit: A quote from WHYV to replace the two oldest fan units was
reviewed. The unit in the main office could be done later, however the unit the new EDA/ Spare Office
should be replaced. A motion to approve the replacement of the EDA/Spare Office fan was made by
Member Benson. Member Deden seconded the motion and asked us to check on the replaceable filter
possibilities. All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

Consider 2026 Camping Season Rates: City Administrator Walbridge shared the implementation of
the new reservation system allows for much more flexibility in the camping rates and suggested the
board may wish to consider a premium rate for Friday and Saturday nights or an overall rate increase for
2026. Member Benson made a motion to keep the rates the same and revisit the increase after the
reservation system has been operational for the start of the 2026 season. Member Harris seconded the
motion. All members voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

FY2026 Preliminary Budget Review: City Administrator Walbridge shared the preliminary budget
with the board members and noted the changes. Member Deden made a motion to recommend approval
of the preliminary budget to the city council. Member Benson seconded the motion. All members voted
in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

Member Harris entered a motion to adjourn the meeting; Member Benson seconded the motion. All members
voted in favor of the motion. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:41 p.m.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 23, 2025 at 5:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Dt Taplor
Darla Taylor

Deputy Clerk



